 Workshop Meeting
Tuesday, August 23, 2022
The Workshop Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was held on Tuesday, 
August 23, 2022 at Fire District Headquarters, 1 Leverich Place, Huntington, NY.  Present were Chairman Edmund M. Erickson, Vice Chairman Michal F. Plant, and Commissioners Andre Sorrentino, Thomas Brown, and Thomas Collins.  District Manager Bruce Smith and Secretary/Deputy Treasurer Karla Wright were also in attendance.  
The Workshop Meeting began with a Salute to the Flag and was called to order at 7 pm.
· Request the Board approve the August Workshop/Early bills totaling $10,424.68.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the August Workshop/Early bills.  Motion unanimously carried.
· Request the Board approve the use of vehicles and to have the Annual Clambake at Lloyd Harbor Village Park from 5pm – 10pm on Saturday, September 17th.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the Annual Clambake at Lloyd Harbor Village Park and use of vehicles.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $375 to the TOH Chiefs Council for three (3) tickets for the Annual Chiefs Council Installation dinner on Saturday, August 27th at Water’s Edge in Centerport.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the expenditure of $375 to the TOH Chiefs Council.  Motion unanimously carried.

· Request the Board approve for Hendrickson Emergency Services to transport the Antique truck to Southampton September 9th – 11th at a cost not to exceed $1,815.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved for Hendrickson Emergency Service to transport the Antique at a cost not to exceed $1,815.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Dr. Geffken will not be able to administer flu shots this season due to the limited supply and not being able to secure an adequate supply to administer.   After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved to reimburse any department member and spouse for a flu shot administered by their medical provider.  Proof of payment must be supplied to the District for reimbursement.  
· Request the Board approve the use of the Gator by Greenlawn Fire Department for their annual Labor Day event from September 1st – 4th.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the use of the Gator by Greenlawn Fire Department.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the use of Headquarters for Fire Prevention event on August 30th for Kindergartners starting school this year in the HUFSD.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the use of Headquarters for Fire Prevention event on August 30th.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the purchase of Firefighter 1 Training manuals at a cost not to exceed $300.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the purchase of Firefighter 1 Training manuals.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the membership of Ethan Lovaglio into the Hose Company effective 8/23/22.  All paperwork has been submitted.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the membership of Ethan Lovaglio into the Hose Company.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve a Resolution to accept a member residing within district/area protected (Town Law 176-B).  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved a Resolution to accept a member residing within district/area protected (Town Law 176-B).  Department Member is Ethan Lovaglio into the Hose Company effective 8/23/2022.  Motion unanimously carried.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2022-38)
· Request the Board approve the Engineer/Architect services of D & B Engineers & Architects for the purpose of preparing site plans and to write bid specifications for the weatherproofing of the masonry on the main building at a cost not to exceed $7,500.  After a motion by Comm Collins, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the Engineer/Architect services of D & B Engineers & Architects at a cost not to exceed $7,500.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the contractual agreement with D & B Engineers & Architects for the purpose of preparing site plans and to write bid specifications for the purpose of designing the parking lot, curbs, drainage and lighting to maximize the number of parking spaces at a cost not to exceed $7,500.  After a motion by Comm Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the Engineer/Architect services with D & B Engineers & Architects at a cost not to exceed $7,500.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve a Resolution for the purpose of designing the parking lot, curbs, drainage, and lighting to maximize the number of parking spaces at a cost of $7,500.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the request to expend $7,500 from the Capital Reserve Buildings & Grounds Fund for the purpose of designing the parking lot, curbs, drainage and lighting to maximize the number of parking spaces.  Motion unanimously carried.  Legal Notice to be published in the Long Islander.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2022-39)
· Sexual Harassment Policy:  Progress.  Commissioners are looking to update the policy.
· Oakwood Road Sale of Property:  Progress.  John Breslin’s office is waiting on the Suffolk County Legislature office to send a Resolution approving the sale.

· District Manager Bruce Smith discussed the purchase of the Chiefs car for 2023.  
After a motion by Comm. Sorrentino, seconded by Comm. Brown the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,







Karla E. Wright







Secretary/Deputy Treasurer
cc:  Joseph Frank, Attorney at Law   


